



# **Lancaster University Archery Club**

## **Executive Committee Meeting Minutes**

Date-25<sup>th</sup> February 2022

Time – 6:00pm

**Type of Meeting:** Week 16

**Chair:** Alex Gaffney

**Location:** Furness

**Invitees:** Jesse Phillips (JP), Sean Maclver (SM), Charlotte Brocksom (CB), Killian Higgins (KH), Alex Gaffney (AG), Laura Zmudzinska (LZ), Adam Pettigrew (AP), Anna Ferguson (AF)

**Members Present:** Jesse Phillips, Sean Maclver, Charlotte Brocksom, Killian Higgins, Alex Gaffney, Laura Zmudzinska, Adam Pettigrew, Anna Ferguson

---

### ***Agenda:***

- Officer Reports
- AGM
- Covid Rules
- Bucs
- Hoodies
- Online Banking
- Competitions
- AOB

### ***Motion:***

#### **Officer Reports**

- AG – have a booking for the AGB – 9<sup>th</sup> March 7-10pm Caverndish Lecture Theatre– waiting for reply about JP’s first aid certificate
- KH – passed over BUCS organisation to SM
- SM – BUCS transport organised – hoodies post uploaded – ordered new cheque book – want to move to online banking



- CB – Put out FB post on getting newcomers' AGB memberships
- AP – posted the BUCS info on FB and Instagram
- AF – Fancy dress social organised – thinking of bowling in Preston as next social idea
- JP – Prepared this week's beginner coaching – rescheduled coaching from Vlada that got cancelled because of the storm last week

## **AGM**

- March 9<sup>th</sup> 7-10
- Everyone in exec will make a year's officer report
- Next year will be hard as most seniors are leaving
- Need to promote so that we have enough people running in the necessary roles
- See if there are any constitutional amendments that we may want to do?

## **Covid Rules**

- Government are getting rid of COVID guidelines
- Recommend everyone to stay as we have been – recommending masks when not on the shooting line, try keep distanced etc.
- If feeling ill do not come to shoots

## **BUCS**

- Getting picked up tomorrow morning by minibus with driver
- Need negative covid test
- And AGB cards

## **Hoodies**

- Kudos have us on repeat order so just need numbers, names and sizes
- As we have sufficient funds we could subsidise the price
- 4<sup>th</sup> march deadline

## **Online Banking**

- Went to Barclays – SM, AG and LZ need to agree to it
- Need to check with LUSU and the logistics but seems a good idea

## **Competitions**

- NEUAL communications are not going smoothly
- Have no info on the next matches and competitions



- If we struggle again with transport – could look into the local coach companies
- NEUAL Indoor Champs – now is a postal league – need the participants by Monday- will be Portsmouth – 5-6<sup>th</sup> march weekend – will do the Thursday morning
- NEUAL Outdoor Champs – which we will be hosting – they will lend us the extra bosses – need to ensure they fully understand the specs of the field, in terms distance – Weekend of 7-8<sup>th</sup> May – Need a space for presentation – book either a lecture theatre or a bar

## **AOB**

- Need to get someone to assess the sports hall
- JP, LZ and Nye were talking about beginners buying full kits from northern archery – Nye can help organise it
- Fast calls – need to do some fast drills – they've not been great recently – people aren't understanding what to do

***Meeting adjourned – 6:45pm***